Sweetwater County Solid waste District #2
Landfill located at 265 Crooks Gap Ral., wamsutter, Wy.
Main Office is located at 509 ndian Paintbrush Ave.
Balroil, Wyoming. 22322
307-328-2024

Web site: www.sweetwaterdistrict2.com
e-mail: sw2sar@vahoo.com

Regular Meeting
Minutes

Conference Call @ 5 p.m.
February 18, 2021

Chairman Lowell Clawson called this meeting to order at 5:01 p.m.

Board members present via telephone were Vice-Chairman Gary Waldner, Secretary/Treasurer

Gust Hatanelas. Attorney Terisa Oomens representing MacPherson & Thompsons, Engineer Tom Pilch,
Landfill Supervisor Jeff Evans, and Landfill Operator Ben Carter.

Attending at the Bairoil office was Dean Martin and Clerk-Manager Sue Rigano.

Seth Rauch was absent.

There was No public comment.
Approval of the minutes of January 28, 2021, with no changes necessary the minutes stand as written.

Approval of the Agenda for February 18, 2021. A motion was made by Gary Waldner and seconded by
Gust Hatanelas to approve the agenda as presented. Motion passed.

Reports:
Clerk/Manager Sue Rigano stated Sweetwater County Solid Waste District #2 is in compliance with the
Department of Revenue for Fiscal year 2021. All board members received this notice.

Old Business:

Chairman Lowell Clawson stated he has signed the Contract with Wildlife Services regarding the Crow
issue at the Landfill. This signed contract plus the addendum has been sent off to Rod Merrill.

Landfill Supervisor Jeff Evans stated Wildlife Services have already been out to the Landfill putting out
food for the birds. Once the signed contract has reached them, they will come out with the bait.

New Business:
Landfill Supervisor Jeff Evans supplied the recorded information on scale weights to Engineer Tom Pilch
and the Solid Waste District’ board members.



A discussion ensued with the board suggesting charging $65.00 per ton on household trash and $50.00 a
ton for C/D waste. Tires and refrigerators prices will remain the same for everyone. There would be no
charge to residents bring household items to the Landfill.

The board suggested we make up a written notice giving customers 45 day notice before we start
making the changes.

Engineer Pilch stated he felt $65.00 per ton was comparable to a larger landfill and $50.00 per ton for
C/D waste would be good.

A motion was made by Gary Waldner and seconded by Gust Hatanelas to go with $65.00 per ton for
household trash and $50.00 a ton for C/D waste. Motion passed.

Pay bills: .

A motion was made by Gust Hatanelas and seconded by Gary Waldner to pay bills check #16953 thru
check # 17000 including all EFT’s and DC’s for a total of $55,796.89. Chairman Clawson abstaining due
to pecuniary interest.

No further business before this board this meeting was adjourned at 5:18 p.m.

Next meeting date March 18,2021 @ 5 p.m. Conference call???
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